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Fair Work Act 2009  

s.156 - 4 yearly review of modern awards 

Proposed Helicopter Aircrew Award  
(AM2016/3) 

VICE PRESIDENT HATCHER SYDNEY, 22 NOVEMBER 2019 

 

Further to the report back conducted by Vice President Hatcher on 20 November 2019, the 

Commission makes the following directions:  

 

(1) The Australian Federation of Air Pilots (AFAP) shall file in the Commission its 

submissions in reply by 5.00pm Friday 29 November 2019.  

 

(2) The hearing dates of Thursday 5 December 2019 and Friday 6 December 2019 

are vacated.  

 

(3) The issue concerning whether the coverage of the Air Pilots Award 2010 should be 

expanded to include helicopter aircrew shall be determined by the Commission on the 

basis of the written submissions and witness statements filed by the interested parties. 

 

(4) The Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union (AMWU) and parties participating 

in discussions with the AMWU are directed to file a document setting out the variation 

to the Air Pilots Award 2010 they seek or are prepared to consent to by 5.00 pm 

Friday 20 December 2019. 

 

(6) All submissions shall be sent to amod@fwc.gov.au in both Word and PDF format. 

 

(7) The parties are granted liberty to apply to vary these directions by emailing the 

chambers of Vice President Hatcher at chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au . 

 

 
VICE PRESIDENT 
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